
 

  

 
From the Principal … 
Welcome to Week 6 where we are celebrating National Reconciliation Week. 
 
Congratulations to our students in Year 3 and Year 5 who completed NAPLAN during Week 4. These assessments provide a 
snapshot of student achievement, and provide valuable information about the success of programs and learning taking place 
across our school. All of our students approached these assessments with a level of confidence and determination. Thank you to 
the staff involved in administering the assessments for ensuring everything went smoothly. 
 
A huge thank you to the amazing Mr Gee for all of his hard work around our school. The school grounds and gardens always look 
beautiful thanks to his care and maintenance. Recently Mr Gee has been working on some new garden areas around the Gazebo 
we had installed. The gardens look fantastic! Please make sure we show respect for all of Mr Gee’s hard work by staying out of 
the gardens and letting the new plants and trees establish and grow so we can all enjoy them for many years to come. (See 
before and after photos below). 
 

            

Last Tuesday evening our students enjoyed a fun-filled disco evening. There was lots of dancing and singing taking place in the 
hall. Our students as always were extremely well behaved and showed their best GPK manners. Thank you to the organising 
staff for doing an outstanding job and to our Parliamentarians for assisting with the night.  
 
Our next exciting project has commenced! Yesterday saw the start of a new student seating area being installed at the end of 
the netball courts. This area will have enough seating for 40 students and beautiful wooden gazebos to provide protection from 
the sun and rain. I’m sure our students will get plenty of use and enjoyment out of this additional area which has been carefully 
designed to meet the needs of our student population. I can’t wait to share some photos of the finished project. 
 
 A couple of hints for our next project: 
 

                                  

Very exciting times ahead for our students K-6!! 
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We held our whole school assembly last week. It was wonderful to have parents and community members in attendance to 
congratulate our award winners. Congratulations to all of our ‘Citizen of the Month’ recipients. 
 
I will be on 3 days leave next week (Wednesday 2nd June – Friday 4th June). In my absence, Mr Hamilton will be the relieving 
Principal. 
 
Mr Jason Corcoran 
Principal 
 
Deputy Principal’s Message … 
 
Plenty has been happening during Term 2. It was great to be able to interact with our parents / carers at the ‘Meet the 
Teacher’ BBQ in Week 4. Teachers were grateful that so many people turned up on the night. Thank you to Ms Stojanovska 
and all of the staff who assisted with the organisation, and to our cooks, Mr Corcoran, Mr Hosking, Mr Hoyle and Mr O’Neill. 
It was greatly appreciated by the teachers, that our parents and carers followed the Covid guidelines that were required on 
the night. As always, we look forward to coming together as a community here at GPK.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Winter PSSA finally got underway in Week 4. There were plenty of smiling faces as teams went 
off to play their first games of Term 2. Unfortunately, once again the rain stopped Round 3 
going ahead. Here’s hoping that the next round won’t be affected by the weather.   
 

 

 
Jo Dooner, our Literacy Consultant, spoke to our parents about reading and how they can support their children at home. As 
a result of suggestions that have come forward since our initial Community Forum, GPK will be repeating this very important 
workshop on Wednesday, June 16 from 5pm to 6pm. Jo Dooner will speak at this session. Hopefully, our community will attend 
so that in the future we can offer more evening sessions for various workshops to assist working parents. 
 
Stage 3 conducted a very successful School Disco last week. The turnout was outstanding across the grades. Our students 
had a wonderful time and enjoyed the night immensely. Thank you to the organisers, the community support of the event and 
the teachers who gave up their time to attend.  
 
Week 5 also saw Stage 2 learning cricket skills with development officers from Cricket NSW. The Year 3 and 4 children 
really enjoyed the session. This program will run for 4 weeks during Term 2. 
  

On Wednesday, May 19 students from 3-6 represented GPK at the Horsley Zone PSSA Cross 
County Championships. They were accompanied by Mr Hosking, Mr Young and Mr O’Neill. On a 
wonderful Wednesday our students all gave their best. There were some great results with 5 
students qualifying to represent Horsley Zone at the upcoming Sydney South West Area 
Championships. 3 students finished in the Top 3 and 2 in the Top 6. Congratulations to all 
participating students.  The teachers were very impressed with the effort, sportsmanship and 
the outstanding behaviour on the day. Well done on being great ambassadors for Governor Philip 
King PS. 

 

 



 

Congratulations to our latest Horsley Zone PSSA Representatives.  
 
Touch Football : Jeremiah Year 5. 
 
Cross Country : Emily  Year 3, Tyler, Sienna, Amina and Vaani Year 4 
 

 

 

Last Friday, Stage 2 had an amazing day - learning and exploring our local parklands at The Western Regional Park. They 
were involved in a ‘Smoking Ceremony’ from local elders and engaged in Aboriginal cultural activities. Years 3 and 4 went dip 
netting for micro-invertebrates and participated in tree planting for sustainability.  Mud mapping was fun and the students 
had a ball during free play in the park.  What a great experience for our Stage 2 students visiting Lizard Log. This great 
local natural resource is at our front door. If you haven't explored it, why not go and have a look with your children. A great 
experience for all. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hopefully by my next report NSW has defeated Queensland in the State of Origin. 
 
Have a great week 
 
Glenn Hamilton 
Deputy Principal 

 

Only 2 weeks to go! Opera Australia is coming to GPK on 
Wednesday 9th June 2021. 
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